Mr. Clarence McGuire, Hoover Brothers, Inc., 922 Oak Street, Kansas City 6, Mo.

My dear Mao:

It was swell of you to write as you did in your letter of May 16. We mailed you a Rebounds last night and I imagine if you have had thirty or forty hours you have been able to peruse it. Brother, I work on the theory that I am going to tire them out and they will sleep well after reading the document.

Your kind invitation regarding the golf mallets appeals to me especially. Bobby Allen is interning at Bell Memorial Hospitals. He graduated from Penn Medical School last October, and he has been pestering the life out of me to come in and play him a game of golf. Since I have some Scotch ancestry, you can appreciate that I have thought of somehow chiseling him in with me when we come up. What do you say, young fellow?

It will be a great delight to me, but I do not know when he will be free nor when you will be free, but as soon as I hear from him I will let you know and see it if coincides with your schedule. It cannot be next week because I leave for Chicago to attend the International Convention of Rotary. I happen to be Governor of this District #125, which possesses thirty clubs and I must visit those after July 1st. And I am supposed to do a good job, - so it will have to be before July 1st. And another thing, Bob is going into active service on July 1st.

You will be hearing from me as soon as I get the information.

Again thanking you for your good letter, and with kindest personal regards, I am

Sincerely, Your Coach,